Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
1/3/12 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission (PC) held its 65th  meeting January 3, 2012. Commission Chair Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chair Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Donna Gates, Dwight Jelle, and Curt Stine; and member/ town board representative Jeff Anderson.

Also in attendance were Frankfort residents Mike Kranjiak, Nancy Gisch, Donna Juleff and Joey Baker; and Bechel Trucking’s attorney Brian Nodolf. 

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Black read the minutes from the Plan Commission meeting held on 11/3/11. 

B. Gates made a motion to accept the minutes as read, and Stine seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

2. Report on Meetings Attended

Black reported that he attended a meeting of the Maiden Rock Concerned Citizens on 12/13/11. That group is bringing a lawsuit against the Village of Maiden Rock, challenging the village’s approval as an “agricultural use” of the Maiden Rock frac sand mine’s expanded mining activities. 

Several members reported on attending the Wisconsin Towns Association sand mining conference held in Eau Claire on 12/1/11.  A great deal of useful information was presented, on topics such as developing mine licensing ordinances and the effect of mines on property values and taxation.  Many who wanted to attend were unable since the venue was filled to capacity. The conference will be held again on January 12, in a larger venue.

3. Discuss Proposed Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance
We examined the draft Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance which Town attorney Gwen Kuchevar is developing. Several members made detailed and specific suggestions for ways to improve the ordinance, which Manore will communicate to Kuchevar and the Town Board.

4. Discuss Blasting Ordinance

Manore passed out copies of blasting ordinances passed by several other 

Wisconsin towns, which we discussed as possible models for our own ordinance.

5. Discuss Zoning Ordinance

We discussed how to proceed on developing a Town zoning ordinance.  We could let our consultant Dan Fedderly do the bulk of the work; we could take on part or all of the task ourselves. Pepin County is also working on developing county zoning, which Frankfort may or may not decide to participate in.  

As we decided at an earlier meeting, Manore has invited representatives from all the other Towns in Pepin County to meet to discuss possible regional intergovernmental cooperation on planning, zoning, mining regulation, and other issues. We will revisit this issue after this regional meeting.

6. Upcoming Meetings

The Frankfort Town Board will meet 1/10/12 at 7:30 pm.  The regional cooperation meeting has been scheduled for 1/17/12 at 6:00 pm (later rescheduled to 1/31). Our Plan Commission will meet 2/7/12.
7. Adjournment

B. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting.  Black seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
